HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2010 – 9:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss real estate transaction:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


B STREET EASEMENT

Seelig has continued to get signed easements from Kimberly Siegel and Alan Dias.  Siegel is worried about her fence and septic being ruined and is requesting that the Town pay for an Attorney to look into this for her.  It was stated the reason she is asking for this is to make sure her rights are protected.  Garron and Roy both were not in favor of doing this. 

Schleiff had asked if this work was something that needs to be done and Seelig said that he has asked Bob Badore if this work need to done and he said that there is a drainage issue on Lake Street that needs to be addressed.  Schleiff suggested to have Siegel meet with the Board or have one of the members talk with her.  Seelig said meeting with her could help with any concerns she may have as long as the Board knows what the project involves and can explain it to her. 

The impression Dias is throwing out there is that it seems like he has no intention of signing the easement and if both parties do not sign then the work will not get done.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:40 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

